Tulia ISD
Student Health Advisory Council
Agenda
March 5, 2020 @ 4 p.m.
Central Office Conference Room

The SHAC was called to order at 4 p.m.

Christine Moore read the minutes from the November meeting, since the Feb. 5, 2020 meeting was cancelled due to a bad weather day. Correction was made on Stuart's last name. Jenni McCaslin approved the minutes and the minutes were seconded by Yvonne Fifer.

New Business - Reports and Campus Updates

Nurse- Jaclyn is at her new campus at the Junior High school. Shots are being scheduled, and she is finishing up 7th grade screening. Mrs. Teafatiller stated that the campus will be putting up posters to encourage good hygiene. Facilities will increase the rotation of the disinfecting for each campus. Nurse Jaclyn will be sending an email encouraging good hygiene

Cafeteria – Wellness Policy Update has been updated and approved. Mrs. Earl stated they received a good audit report from USDA. They also had an additional site visit but the district has not received this report yet.

Elementary – Counselor, Mr. Sutton discussed recent training that the Elementary and Junior High Counselors attended at Region 16 and stated that this was very beneficial for them as they do the Social Emotional Groups with their students.

Junior High – Ms. Walker shared that data received from the AIM for Success surveys. She felt that the presentation was an very good and well received by the students. The vaping program was not as well received by the students. It was unclear why. and if it was the presenter, presentation, or the information; however, both assemblies were educational to our students. Also, it was mentioned that Dr. Collins is still counseling students regularly at the TJH.

High School – Mrs. Glover shared survey information from the high school presentation of AIM for Success. She also shared additional information from this organization on other presentations that they can present to our students. The High School has scheduled "When Sean Speaks" presentation on May 14. Happy and Kress have been invited to the presentation. The Dove Self Esteem pamphlets was shared with the other counselors.

Special Education - Dixie Johnson discussed the special ed flier that will be sent home with report cards/progress reports announcing Child Find .

Other - Physical Fitness assessment should be given at each campus in the Spring. Campus members will talk with their campus to get more information on this for the committee.

A need for a Bullying and Mental Health presentation was discussed using either Robin Terry from Region or from AIM for Success.

Next Meeting: April 1, 2020 @ 4 p.m.

Adjourn at 4:45 p.m.